In case of reply, the number and date of this letter should be quoted.

Tel: +233 302 224445/213401/223077

Fax: +233 302 226731/258250 Email: info@ghanaimmigration.org Website: www.ghanaimmigration.org

Our Ref. No. GIS/HQ/OPS/286/VOL 1

THE HON. AMBASSADOR

EMBASSY OF JAPAN

ACCRA

Your Ref. No.___



GHANA IMMIGRATION SERVICE (HQ)

No. 2 Mozambique Link, Ridge PMB, Ministries Accra

Digital Address: GA-110-4188

Date: 9TH SEPTEMBER, 2020

CONFIRMATION NOTICE - RETURNING JAPANESE CITIZENS

The Ghana Immigration Service presents its compliment to the Embassy of Japan, Accra and His Excellency, the Ambassador.

Please refer to the earlier meeting held on 25/06/20 and subsequent letter received from His Excellency, the Ambassador dated 31/08/20 on the above subject.

The Comptroller-General wishes to inform you of the following protocols for all returning foreign residents, including Japanese citizens, whose Residence Permit expired while held up outside Ghana because of the COVID-19 restrictions.

- The above category of foreigners will be permitted to return to Ghana as returning residents. In line with The Review of Fees and Charges for 2016 (LI 2228), returning residents must pay a visa fee of GHc200.00.
- While in Ghana, they will be permitted to renew their residence permit without the payment of any accrued penalty charges.

Please accept, Your Excellency, assurances of our highest esteem.

FOR: COMPTROLLER-GENERAL
LAUD O. AFFRIFAH
(DEP. /COMPTROLLER-GENERAL)

CC: COMPTROLLER-GENERAL